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                    April 2024 

Dear Praying Friends:                      
    
    Thank you for your prayers and support of the work in Rosario.  Another summer 
has ended and school is well under way. 
 
     This past January, 105 attended youth camp, and 2 were saved. Praise the Lord for 
continued blessings on this ministry.  Please do remember Bro. Shawn as he 
continues to lead there. 
 
     The end of January we travelled back to the US, to finish reporting to our 
churches.  We have been in a dozen states, and been a part of many services and one 
missions conference.  It’s always a blessing to catch up with our fellow-helpers 
stateside! 
 
     This month, the church in Rosario hosted the Church Planters Conference, with 11 
pastors present.  They housed them there at the church, and the church families 
provided meals for them, and participated in the evening services.  The sessions 
were a blessing, and we have been able to participate from a distance because of 
technology.  The pastors and their church families all participate in special offerings 
to help a fellow-church planter with a need. Pictures were shown of the last 
project’s 100% completion, and a new project for help was presented.  These 
offerings are over and above their tithes and missions, and God blesses these new 
works as they help each other.  It’s been a joy to participate with them. 
 
     This month there have been several visitors in the services in Rosario: mostly 
adults.  One of the ladies attended a lady's retreat at the camp, and has been asking 
for clarification about “being saved”.  We invite you to pray with us for Brenda’s 
salvation. 
 
     We would also appreciate prayers for Pastor Hernan, and the Templo Bautista 
Bíblico there in Rosario, the children’s outreach, and the visits to the new prospects. 
 
     As always, we are so thankful for your participation in these ministries, and for 
the fruit abounding to your account. 
 

      Steve & Pam 

 

My US cell phone number is 513-617-1400 
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